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in certain of these vital functions upon which the whole of UNEF
depends .

After due consideration, the Government decided to accept the
request and communicated this decision to Parliament . In
accordance with the practice followed in the past when a Canadian
contingent has been contributed to a peacekeeping force, as
opposed to the sending of peace observers, we are asking Parliamen :
to approve the Government's decision . Leaders of all parties
represented here indicated, in response to my announcement of
October 30, that they supported a Canadian contribution to peace-
keeping under the United Nations in the Middle East if it appeared
there was a useful role for us to play . Spokesmen for all parties
took the same view as I did, that no one could say no to such a
request .

The conception of peacekeeping or peace-observation forces under tcl
United Nations, which owes so much of its development to a great
Canadian, our former Prime Minister and a Member of this House, the
Right Honourable Lester B . Pearson, is firmly supported by this
Government, as it has been by previous Canadian Governments of all
political stripes . We did not, however, accept the call to join a
new UNEF without careful consideration . Experience over the years,
some of it rather disappointing, has led us to look for certain
criteria that, in our judgment, should be met if a peacekeeping
operation is to be effective and if Canadian participation in it is
to be worth while . We have no illusions that, in this imperfect
world, the criteria for an ideal peacekeeping operation will ever
be met in full . These criteria must, however, be constantly
reiterated and promoted if peace-keeping is to be made a more
effective instrument rather than a source of disillusionment to a
world community hungry for peace .

The criteria Canada seeks to apply when considering participation
in a peacekeeping operation include certain points of a political
nature, as well as others of a more technical kind . A fundamenta,
point is the existence of a threat to international peace and
security . There is no doubt of that in this case . Ideally, peace-
keeping should be directly linked to agreement on a political
settlement among the parties to the conflict . At least there shou*
be reasonable expectations that the parties will negotiate a
settlement . The peacekeeping force must be responsible to a
political authority, and preferably that authority should be the
United Nations . The sponsoring authority should receive reports
and have adequate power to supervise the mandate of the force .
The parties to the conflict must accept the peacekeeping force anc
Canadian participation in it must be acceptable to all concerned .


